
 

Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council Meeting of 27 February 2003 

3. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 (a) Styx History Group 
 
  Dennis and Helen Hills of the Styx History Group presented ‘The Styx Story’ to the Board. 
 
  They provided background detail on the publication and were thanked for their efforts by the 

Chairperson. 
 
 (b) Police Report 
 
  Inspector Graeme Cairns attended the meeting and updated the Board on police matters in the 

area. 
 
  Inspector Cairns outlined police priorities for the next six months and responded to questions 

from Board members. 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


